

A University Teaching Trust

Jack Goodman

By email: request-412110-9bb19421@whatdotheyknow.com Trust Headquarters
Orchard House
St Ann's Hospital
St Ann's Road
London
N15 3TH

Email: FOI@beh-mht.nhs.uk

www.beh-mht.nhs.uk

Our Ref: FOI-KL-1048-14.06.17

5 July 2017

Dear Jack Goodman

Re: your application under the Freedom of Information Act for information regarding admissions under 25

I am writing in respect of your recent enquiry for information held by Barnet, Enfield and Haringey Mental Health Trust under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 received on 14 June 2017.

You requested the following information:

I am writing to request the number of patients under the age of 25 admitted for mental health related issues in the past three years, under the Freedom of Information Act (2000).

That is, the number admitted in 2017; the number admitted in 2016; and the number admitted in 2015.

I would also like to request the figures broken down per month. That is, a total for the year, then the figures broken down for each month.

We have dealt with your request under section 1(1) of the Freedom of Information Act which entitles you to be provided with any information held by a public authority, unless an appropriate exemption applies.

Please find below our response:



Chairman: Michael Fox Chief Executive: Maria Kane

| Admission Month | 2015 | 2016 | 2017 | Grand Total |
|--------------------|------|------|------|-------------|
| Jan | 32 | 33 | 40 | 105 |
| Feb | 25 | 39 | 45 | 109 |
| Mar | 34 | 39 | 47 | 120 |
| Apr | 28 | 27 | 28 | 83 |
| May | 42 | 32 | 42 | 116 |
| Jun | 25 | 27 | 52 | 104 |
| Jul | 29 | 41 | | 70 |
| Aug | 24 | 37 | | 61 |
| Sep | 28 | 32 | | 60 |
| Oct | 26 | 42 | | 68 |
| Nov | 35 | 33 | | 68 |
| Dec | 32 | 39 | | 71 |
| Grand Total | 360 | 421 | 254 | 1035 |

Conditions of use

Any information supplied to you is free to use for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication and subscription charge, would require the permission of the Trust.

Our copyright and database right material is licensed for use and re-use under the Open Government Licence (OGL).

You can <u>view the licence online</u>, or write to: Information Policy Team, The National Archives, Kew, Richmond, Surrey TW9 4DU

The Trust provides a complaints procedure for the Freedom of Information Act and if you are not satisfied with the response, you should write to the Chief Executive at the address shown at the top of this letter.

If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of the complaints procedure, you can appeal to the Information Commissioner, who will consider whether the Trust has complied with its obligations under the Act, and can require the Trust to remedy any problems. You can find out more about how to do this, and about the Act in general, on the Information Commissioner's website at: www.ico.org.uk. Complaints to the Information Commissioner should be sent to: First Contact Team, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

Kheuh

K Louka

Corporate Services Manager